
TR175-176-177/2025-26 
 

SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Solihull Road, Catherine 
de Barnes Lane and Shadowbrook Lane) (Road Closures) 

Temporary Traffic Regulation Order 2025 
 

The Council gives notice that it intends to make the above Order under Sections 14 and 
15 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary 
Restrictions) Act 1991), being satisfied that all traffic should be restricted or prohibited to 
ensure that the following works can be undertaken in safety: 
 
Solihull Road, Catherine de Barnes – from Eastcote Lane to Catherine-de-Barnes 
Lane. Alternative routes for traffic will be signed via Friday Lane, Barston Lane, Eastcote 
Lane. Vice versa for the opposite direction. Access cannot be provided through the 
restriction for Police, Fire and Ambulance Services responding to emergencies. 
 
Date(s) and time(s) when restriction will apply: 22 September 2025 until 23 January 
2026 (closure will be removed between 19 December 2025 and 5 January 2026). 
 
Catherine de Barnes Lane, Catherine de Barnes – between Shadowbrook Lane to the 
northbound access road onto the new A4545 dual-carriageway (road will only be closed 
over the new bridge carrying Shadowbrook Lane over the A4545). Alternative routes for 
northbound traffic will be signed via the B4102 Hampton Lane, A41 Solihull Bypass, Yew 
Tree Lane, Damson Parkway, A45 Coventry Road and the new A4545 dual-
carriageway. Southbound traffic will be diverted via Shadowbrook Lane and the B4102 
Hampton Lane. Access cannot be provided through the restriction for Police, Fire 
and Ambulance Services responding to emergencies. 
 
Date(s) and time(s) when restriction will apply: 22 September 2025 until 15 November 
2025. 
 
Shadowbrook Lane, Hampton in Arden – from junction with Catherine de Barnes 
Lane to Meriden Road. Width restriction on vehicles travelling on Shadowbrook Lane will 
be lifted to facilitate diversion. Access will be maintained through the site for Police, 
Fire and Ambulance Services responding to emergencies. 
 
Date(s) and time(s) when restriction will apply: 22 September 2025 until 28 November 
2025.  
 
Works on behalf of: National Highways. 
 
Reason for restriction: Bridge remedial works and associated diversion routes. 
 
Pedestrian access to all properties within the restriction and access through the 
restriction will be maintained along defined routes throughout the period of closure. 
 
For further information contact: Oliver Hayes 07436 149370. 
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